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1.  ADMINISTRATIVE
· The OSC Chair called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

· Mr. Norris requested revisions or additions to the published agenda. None were made and the agenda was approved.

· Mr. Norris requested revisions or additions to highlights or minutes of the previous OSC meeting. None were made and the meeting highlights and minutes were approved.
2.  PWG STATUS REPORT

The PWG provided an update on its progress in creating the reliability plan:

· The PWG met in Charlotte on July 18, 2006 to discuss the KEMA study results and the PEC import study

· 20 items were highlighted.
· The next step is to study alternatives and their costs in creating the reliability plan for Duke and PEC.
· Scenarios for PEC constraints and possible solutions focused on supply from Duke and SCE&G.
· PEC’s phase angle problem is being analyzed and solutions are being optimized.
· Phase I, where problems are analyzed and possible solutions are identified, is complete.

· The KEMA study used 5 scenarios.
· The thyristor control series reactor and 3 other solutions were selected for further study.
· The thyristor solution and associated work is estimated to cost $30 million, but other problems arise with this solution, possibly costing $100-$200 million.
· Phase II, where the most promising solutions are analyzed in greater detail, has begun and will require about 60 days for completion.
· The PWG will need to create a report of reliability and import cases for the OSC and TAG (time constraints may result in a broad overview for the next TAG meeting with greater detail later).
3.   OASIS REQUESTS BY PEC AND NCEMC

PEC’s and NCEMC’s OASIS requests for imports into the CPL-E control area for 2011/2013 and 2011, respectively, were discussed. The OSC also discussed the concept of including designated least cost resources in the base case transmission plan. Mr. Hubert will draft discussion points on this subject and route them to the OSC for review.
4.  TAG

· The OSC selected September 7, 2006 at 11 a.m. in Raleigh for the next TAG meeting.

· TAG meeting attendees will receive an update on the progress of the PWG’s reliability planning efforts and a schedule for their completion.
· Mr. Wodyka will coordinate the creation of a draft presentation by August 18 for distribution to the OSC during the week of August 21 for their review.

5.   SEARUC MEETING UPDATE

Mr. Beam updated the OSC on the recent SEARUC meeting in San Francisco.

6.   MEETING ADJOURNED: 2:15 p.m.
